
Representatives, 

 

This bill was created out of an emotional response to the Democratic party's loss of the 2016 

elections. This is a bad bill not only on the local State level, but would be a disaster if it was ever 

enacted on a national level.  

 

This bill does NOT represent the entire population of the state. This bill only takes into account 

Kate Brown's liberal areas on interest; IE the major metropolitan areas of Portland, Salem, and 

Eugene. THREE CITIES would control the ENTIRE State election if this bill was passed! 

Our Founding Father's would be up in arms if they saw what you were doing to their dream of 

what this country could be. They did NOT want a full Democracy. Their dream was that 

EVERYONE'S vote counted. If you pass this bill ONLY the residents in the above three cities 

would be counted. They wouldn't count any other votes in the state because they go against the 

Democratic party's goals.  

The only way that Democrats get anywhere is by cheating, and we've seen in the recent election 

of President Trump and the special election in Georgia that they can't even win by doing that!  

 

Democrats have a selective memory. In fact, I would say that many of them belong in an insane 

asylum because they are so far off the map as to not even be there. It hasn't been that long since 

Hillary Clinton herself said that anyone that does not abide by the outcome of the election was a 

danger to the Republic. Well, I can sure tell you that danger does not come from the Republican 

side apart from the Rinos - those who are Republicans in name only.  

Here's something to think about carefully while you are 'debating' this bill - and I use the word 

debating loosely as it shouldn't even BE a question as it is unconstitutional - and that would be 

this: If this were done on a National level - Oregon wouldn't even be INVOLVED in the election 

process, because California, Texas, Florida and New York would be deciding the President in 

EVERY ELECTION.  

If you take into account that Obama was urging illegals to vote - a crime, by the way, and people 

were voting multiple times in multiple areas - also a crime - and people who were dead were 

voting - again, a crime - than the ONLY reason Hillary Clinton would have the popular vote is 

by cheating.  

 

It is time to get over your hurt feelings. It is time to uphold your oath to preserve and protect the 

Constitution of the United States. It is time to wake up to the fact that it is the Democratic party 

that is the failing of the American Electoral process, and that they are destroying our country. 

It is time to grow up and realize that Democrats are behaving like spoiled children, never told no 

by their parents. It is time to quit hurting Oregon with these unconstitutional bills that Democrats 

keep wanting to pass. 

It's time to quit spouting lies about Republicans and take responsibility for your losses. Do 

something respectable for once in your lives and vote No on this bill. Put it in the trash can 

where it belongs! Act like grown ups instead of spoiled little kids having a temper tantrum and 



start working with Republicans on a local and National level.  

 

Obama's farce of a presidency is over. He did nothing but spend tax payer money left and right 

and act like a King. America HAS NO KING!  Its time to work with President Trump who is 

trying to HELP our economy and has the interests of the People in mind, rather than the 

selfishness of the prior occupants of the People's House. The Russians had NOTHING to do with 

the Democratic Party's loss, and its time your realized that. The People of this country, the 

sleeping giant, woke up and had enough. It is time to grow up, it is time to move on, and it is 

time to dust off the Constitution and put it back into play in the framework of our state. Our 

founding fathers were NOT idiots, they knew what they wanted this country to be, and what you 

are doing is destroying their hopes and dreams for our country and our states. 

Enough is enough! I am tired. So tired of all the idiocy coming out of what I have come to call 

the Marble Nut House. Just because I say I am tired, however, does not mean that I will stop 

fighting for what is right. 

Sincerely,  

Sharon Akins 

 


